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TITLE APPLICANT REQUESTED FUNDED

Yellowstone River Oil Spill Assessment

Montana Cooperative 

Fishery Research Unit

$3,000.00 $2,000.00

Rattlesnake Creek Bank Stabilization  Lolo National Forest $2,000.00 $2,000.00

Invisible shifts in nongame fish assemblages of Western 

Montana

University of Montana 

Wildlife Biology Program

$1,995.00 $1,995.00

Evaluating the host fish potential and reproductive success 

of the western pearlshell mussel

Montana Natural Heritage 

Program

$1,500.00

Headwaters Restoration Partnership Project Yaak Valley Forest Council

$2,000.00

Northwest Montana Lakes Volunteer Monitoring Network, 

AIS Training and Education and Outreach for Volunteer 

Citizen Scientists Whitefish Lake Institute

$2,000.00

Survey for nuisance alga Didymosphenia geminata in 

southwest Montana

Invasive Species Action 

Network

$1,500.00
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      AMERICAN FISHERIES SOCIETY


                                MONTANA CHAPTER

To:   Montana Chapter AFS Members

From:  Amber Steed, Secretary-Treasurer

RE:   Minutes from 2012 Annual Business Meeting (9 Feb 2012, Helena)
 Agenda 

I. Opening of meeting and call for quorum

II. Introduction and opening comments

III. Additions or Changes to Agenda
IV. Read and Approve Minutes of 2011 business meeting

V. Treasurer’s report

VI. Unfinished Business

a. MCAFS Website – (Action item; spending authority)

VII. National and Western Division AFS Officer Reports –Leanne Roulson 

VIII. Committees and Subunits: Reports and Chair Status 

a. Awards –Ken Staigmiller 

b. Continuing Education –Mariah Mayfield 

c. Past Presidents Committee –Scott Barndt, Carter Kruse 

d. Historian – Paul Hamlin 

e. Resource Management Concerns Committee – Steven Ranney (Carol Endicott standing in)
f. Legislative/Lobbyist – Scott Bosse (Pat Byorth standing in)
g. Membership – Marc Terrazas
h. Newsletter – Beth Gardner 

i. Public Outreach – John Wachsmuth 

j. Raffle – Student Subunits 
k. UM, MSU – Evan Faulk and Morgan Sparks
l. Species of Special Concern – Tyler Haddix, Dave Stagliano 

m. University of Montana Student Subunit – Morgan Sparks

n. Montana State University Student Subunit – Evan Faulk

IX. New Business 

a. RAF Grants (update on ExCom decisions)
b. Sponsorship to CO-WY Chapter for WDAFS meeting

c. Intermountain Journal of Sciences 

X. Elections

a. President-Elect

XI. Open Floor 
XII. Adjourn 

Minutes
I. Opening of meeting and call for quorum

a. Craig Barfoot made beginning introductions at 12:15pm, thanked Travis Horton for organizing the meeting.
b. Craig called for a quorum, which was filled by count of hands.
II. Introduction and opening comments

a. No introductions were made.
III. Additions or Changes to Agenda

a. No additions or changes were made to the agenda.

IV. Read and Approve Minutes of 2011 business meeting

a. Craig moved to pass the 2011 business meeting minutes. The motion was seconded by Brad Shepard. There was no discussion and the motion passed unanimously.
b. Treasurer’s report
i. Amber Steed provided the treasurer’s report. The Chapter’s assets as of February 2, 2012 were $69,843.76. This amount was $3,075.18 less than the Chapter’s assets at the 2011 business meeting. This decrease was largely due to the RAF disbursements of $10,000 during 2011. Travis Horton moved to accept the report. Craig Barfoot seconded the motion, and the motion passed. There was no discussion and the motion passed unanimously.
V. Unfinished Business

a. MCAFS Website – (Action item; spending authority)

i. Craig Barfoot summarized our needs for a membership website capable of processing credit cards and other uses for member communications. EXCOM proposes to contract the setup of a new version of our website for a charge (using Wordpress). EXCOM would ultimately maintain the site. The move was proposed to the membership for comment. Adam Peterson explained the advantages: easier way for EXCOM to manage changes on the website (more nimble). Bob Gresswell asked if there is annual cost. Craig said that there would likely be some annual charges, but need more exploration was needed to provide an estimate. Adam responded that the major work would be early on and annual costs would be very small. Bob made a motion to pass funding for the website, Buddy Drake seconded.  Motion discussion: Todd Koel added the benefit of not paying Meetings, Etc. annually for maintenance of the meeting registration site. Carter Cruse mentioned the use of a secure server has associated annual, as well as the ability to process credit cards. David Schmetterling supported the conversion. Leo Rosenthal asked how this expenditure would affect how much we spend on RAFs annually. Craig responded that it would not. Ad space was suggested as a revenue generator. Buddy Drake made a call for the question. Craig asked membership to give EXCOM the authority to spend up to $5,000.00 on website. Bob made a motion to accept Craig’s proposal and David seconded the motion. There was no discussion and the motion passed unanimously.

VI. National and Western Division AFS Officer Reports –Leanne Roulson (WDAFS)
a. WDAFS will be held in Jackson, WY in late March 2012 (hosted by the CO/WY Chapter). Symposia related to energy development, fracking, dealing with public’s need for instant information will be held. Also, the abstract deadline is Feb 15 (early). Other financial deadlines are fast approaching (travel, small projects). The deadline for the student writing contest for national AFS is also rapidly approaching. Awards application deadline is Feb 20. Leanne urged people to nominate folks for awards. Bob Gresswell gave scholarship info – submissions due Feb 15. A total of $1,500 is available for each of a PhD and Master’s student. The Trachtenberg scholarship is also available, totalling $600 for either a Master’s or PhD student. Bob stated that the odds are good for competing well.

VII. Committees and Subunits: Reports and Chair Status 

a. Awards –Ken Staigmiller 

i. Ken thanked the best student and professional paper judges. He thanked nominators for putting people forward. An award categories discussion ensued; at the discretion of awards chair and EXCOM, a “rising star” or “young professional” might be appropriate for some nominees of other categories, or as a new category. EXCOM and Ken went with name “award of excellence” to allow flexibility in recipient pool. Another change included adding a “goof up” award, called the “mysis award”. No nominations were put forth for the latter award, but Ken and EXCOM did get feedback on it because it could be perceived as embarrassing or insulting. The issue remains unresolved, but we welcome further feedback on how to proceed. Comments are to be directed to Ken or EXCOM.

b. Continuing Education –Mariah Mayfield 

i. Travis was thanked for bringing the Continuing Education speaker (Scott Bonar) to meeting.

c. Past Presidents Committee –Scott Barndt, Carter Kruse 

i. Craig Barfoot thanked Carter for his work in updating the Procedures Manual. Carter did not provide comment.

d. Historian – Paul Hamlin 

i. Paul will be providing a slide show from 1985 on during banquet comprised of digitized slides from past meetings and events.
e. Resource Management Concerns Committee – Steven Ranney (Carol Endicott stepped in for him)

i. Carol Endicott solicited for more membership participation and for someone to step up as President. A number of additional faces attended the committee meeting this year. Army Corps of Engineers (ACE) is planning to create a mitigation wetland using streamwater. Steve Leathe will draft a letter on the topic, not approving the action. Fracking was also discussed – Carol read the EPA report on groundwater monitoring in areas of Wyoming. She also stated that the Shields watershed is threatened. Carol will be presenting a summary of the report to the group for edification and all are welcome to attend. Coalbed methane development hasn’t been very active in some time, but reinjection has been more of a focus by developers which has reduced impacts to fish. TMDL update – the 2012 integrated report is out for review. Comments will be directed to the EPA in the future rather than to DEQ, as the comments haven’t had any impact. Montanore Mine near Libby – Craig Barfoot is seeking comment. There are potential impacts to bull trout, reducing stream flow and diminished upwelling. Assistance in drafting a letter to the ACE is requested.

f. Legislative/Lobbyist – Scott Bosse (Pat Byorth standing in)

i. One comment was submitted, on SB164. Counties would have to consider some floodplain setbacks, etc. Other activity: SB 233 cut down the teeth of MEPA. SB 292 proposed to amend constitutional right to clean environment to allow for economic viability. HB 364 would have prohibited any computer modeling from being used by a state agency. HB 449 increased penalty for illegally introducing nonnative fish. Future fisheries improvement funding was fought over – line itemed out, hard fought to be put back in. Ditch access bill – tried to take the stream access law to only consider waterways not impacted by humans to be a stream. 

g. Membership – Marc Terrazas
i. Marc asked the membership provide him with their email address if they haven’t been receiving Chapter correspondence.
h. Newsletter – Beth Gardner 

i. Beth suggested a twice yearly installment of the Outlet. She asked for a show of hands for support, concluding sufficient support existed to move forward with her proposal.
i. Public Outreach – John Wachsmuth 

i. John solicited for help with outreach and ideas.

j. Raffle – Student Subunits 

i. UM, MSU – Evan Faulk and Morgan Sparks (Evan spoke) – Evan thanked sponsors/donors for their generous donations.

k. Species of Special Concern – Tyler Haddix, Dave Stagliano 

i. Dave provided an update. The group ranked RAF proposals prior to annual meeting. Action Item – ranking of the northern redbelly x finescale dace hybrid. Anne Tews’ status paper recommended ranked the hybrid as S3 rather than S2. The western silver minnow (S4), stone cat (S4) and flathead chub (S5) were also ranked in 2012. Burbot was ranked at S4, a potential species of concern, so it was revisited. A new rank review was instituted. 

l. University of Montana Student Subunit – Morgan Sparks

i. The MSU Student Subunit hosted the WDAFS student colloquium this past Oct. 4 with other universities, including the University of Arizona, Brigham Young, and others. He expressed thanks for support from MCAFS and WDAFS. Speakers are invited in every other week or so. The Subunit has also been involved with local nonprofits (e.g., Trout Unlimited, etc.). They will be volunteering at the upcoming TU banquet. Morgan solicited members to come speak to their club.

m. Montana State University Student Subunit – Evan Faulk

i. The MSU Student Subunit has been involved in various community activities, including volunteering in stream clean-ups, etc. A new program has included collaborating with TU, FWP, and the Children’s Museum (Bozeman), family fishing days, and education, which have been very popular. The Subunit will be volunteering at the annual TU meeting. Jan Boyer suggested professionals attend the student mentor mixer Thursday evening.

n. Web Page/database – Adam Petersen

i. This discussion was covered earlier in the business meeting.
VIII. New Business 

a. RAF Grants (update on ExCom decisions)

b. Craig Barfoot stated that a budget of $6,000 was set for 2012 RAFs ahead of time, as requested by the membership. The following are RAFs awarded for 2012.
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c. Sponsorship to CO/WY Chapter for WDAFS meeting (update to membership)
i. Craig Barfoot said that EXCOM decided to sponsor the CO-WY chapter at $500. We’ve also been asked to host the WDAFS in 2016, but no one has volunteered to take the lead with the meeting.

d. Intermountain Journal of Sciences (update on May ExCom decision)

i. Craig Barfoot stated that EXCOM decided to discontinue sponsorship of the IJS through abstract publishing after having spent $16,000 since 2002. The IJS will be given open floor time to discuss further and to give a response. Craig requested a discussion from the membership. No one had any comment.

IX. Elections

a. President-Elect

i. Todd Koel described the position of President-Elect, noting that it is a 3 year term. One nomination was made for Robert Al-Chokhachy with the USGS NOROCK. Robert was absent during business meeting, but Robert gave written acceptance of his nomination prior to the meeting. No other nominations were made. Todd described Robert for the membership’s consideration. Craig Barfoot moved to approve Robert as President-Elect. Travis Horton seconded the nomination. The motion passed unanimously without objection.

X. Open Floor (Discussion: Terry Lonner, Managing Editor, Intermountain Journal of Sciences)

a. Terry Lonner, IJS, Past President of Wildlife Society. Gary Dusek is the current editor in chief. The IJS came about to publish more local work. The MCAFS ceased sponsorship because of modernization needs and the redundancy of publishing abstracts from annual meetings. Martha Lonner proposed to give IJS web access, addressing one aspect of MCAFS’s concerns. Martha – owns Media Works, a multi-media business. She also addressed the concern that the IJS website was not searchable like many journals are. Martha proposes “open access”, allowing browsing, searching, downloading, etc. There would be cost to anyone using the journal. This would be more searchable than our abstracts are currently on the MCAFS chapter website. Craig Barfoot took their proposal for distribution to membership.

XI. Adjourn

a. Buddy Drake made a motion to end the meeting and Todd Koel seconded. The motion passed unanimously without opposition. The 2012 MCAFS business meeting ended at 2pm.
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